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NOTAM UPDATE 

FIR PYONGYANG – NORTH KOREA 

OPSN – 04-22 

 

17 November 2022 

 
 
1    INTRODUCTION 
 

1.1 This Ops notice is issued to draw the attention of operators to the attached NOTAM revision by the UK 

Department for Transport moving the FIR Pyongyang (ICAO: ZKKP) to a Level 2 NOTAM.  This change 
is a result of the continued and increasing number of unannounced missile launches taking place from 
within North Korea.  

 
 

2     INSTRUCTIONS 

 
2.1  Level 2 NOTAMs recommends against operations at any altitude. Please refer to the enclosed NOTAM. 
 
 
3     ENQUIRIES 
 
3.1  Enquiries regarding the content of the NOTAM should be addressed to the contact provided by UK  

Department for Transport enclosed. 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
…………………………………………………………………. 

Tariq Lynch-Wade, Director of Operations 
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